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Wilson Center Digital Archive Translation - English

11 June 1963

In accordance with instructions from the center, [I] visited the First Deputy Chairman
of the Council of Ministers of the DPRK Kim Il. […] [I] read out the information to Kim Il
[no further details given]. […]

Having attentively listened to me, comrade Kim Il thanked me for the confidential
information regarding the foreign policy steps of the Soviet government. 

He did not make any remarks regarding the essence of the information, having
merely remarked that one must not trust the American imperialists and it is
necessary to keep up one's guard with them. 

In the course of the conversation that followed, I told comrade Kim Il about the
impression that F[idel] Castro gained from his tour of the Soviet Union [in May 1963]
and his visit to one missile regiment. Kim Il remarked that missiles are a good thing
and added that one should let the Americans feel what kind of missiles these are
[chto predstavlyayut soboi eti rakety]. 


